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6th January 2021
Dear Parents,

Thank you for your cooperation since the Prime Minister’s announcement on Monday.

This letter explains how remote learning will work from tomorrow, Thursday 7th January.

Before that, I would ask you to please consider the enormous task this is for my staff.  While bigger schools can use some teachers to teach the children in school, while others focus on delivering remote learning to children at home, Bournebrook just cannot facilitate that.  

All of my teachers will be teaching a class of about 15 children all day, while at the same time being responsible for the remote learning of all children in their classes at home.  This is no easy task and much harder than when all of the children are at home (like, for example, when Beech closed).

However, despite this, the following is in place from tomorrow:

· Nursery – a weekly selection of videos / activities on Tapestry. Parents may also access Cherry materials.
· Cherry – a daily selection of work / videos from staff and activities on Tapestry

· Elm – daily maths, English, phonics (Y1 only) videos from class teachers plus follow up work.  Daily afternoon subject activities.  All on the class TEAMS page (where you currently access homework).  Work will be ready to access from 8.30am and available all day.  Work must be submitted back to the teacher for feedback by midnight.  Additionally, there is an expectation that children will read for ten minutes daily and year two will spend ten minutes daily working on their spellings.
· Willow – daily maths, English videos from class teachers plus follow up work. Daily afternoon subject activities.  All on the class TEAMS page (where you currently access homework).  Work will be ready to access from 8.30am and available all day.  Work must be submitted back to the teacher for feedback by midnight.  Additionally, there is an expectation that children will read for fifteen minutes daily and spend ten minutes working on their statutory spellings daily. Children have use of the Teams chat facility to message their teacher (not for parents to use).
· Beech - daily maths, English videos from class teachers plus follow up work. Daily afternoon subject activities.  All on the class TEAMS page (where you currently access homework).  Work will be ready to access from 8.30am and available all day.  Work must be submitted back to the teacher for feedback by midnight.  Additionally, there is an expectation that children will read for fifteen minutes daily and spend ten minutes working on their statutory and weekly spellings daily.  Teachers will schedule a live class meeting once per week. Children have use of the Teams chat facility to message their teacher (not for parents to use).

· Ash - daily maths, English videos from class teachers plus follow up work. Daily afternoon subject activities.  All on the class TEAMS page (where you currently access homework).  Work will be ready to access from 8.30am and available all day.  Work must be submitted back to the teacher for feedback by midnight.  Additionally, there is an expectation that children will read for fifteen minutes daily and spend ten minutes working on their statutory and weekly spellings daily.  Teachers will schedule a live class meeting once per week.  Children have use of the Teams chat facility to message their teacher (not for parents to use).

Please see below for:

· How parents can communicate with school about remote learning
If your child has no school exercise books left to work in, please call the office and arrange to pick some up.
All of your children are important to us and we want them to be as happy with the remote learning as possible in a very difficult situation.  We also understand that it is very difficult for parents, especially those who are working from home. Please get in touch if you need help.

Kind regards
Alison Patchett

Headteacher   
Communication with School / Teachers while Home Schooling

We appreciate that while home schooling, parents will have questions for teachers.

With this in mind, we have answered some questions about communicating with school.

How can I get help with the remote learning?

· Email admin3215@welearn365.com and mark the email for the attention of your child’s class teacher. Please remember, teachers are teaching in class all day and will address the email when they can.  They also need their family time at evenings and weekends.
Can I use the chat facility on TEAMS?

· No, this is for direct communication between the child and teacher. For example, your child might ask the teacher to explain again how to do something.  The class teacher will answer as soon as they are able, but remember they are teaching a class of children in school too.  
How can I pass on an urgent message about my child?

· Call the school office on 01676540390.  Before 8.30 you can leave a message. After 8.30 you can speak to a member of the office team who will pass on a message to your child’s class teacher
What if I need to speak directly to the teacher?

· Please remember all Bournebrook teachers have responsibility for a class of children currently in school as well as remote learners. It may be that the issue can be solved without speaking to the teacher directly.  If not, the office staff will ask the teacher to call you.  However, teachers are in class all day and so this may not be until the end of the school day.

Can I ask a teacher a question on Facebook?

· Our FB page is for us to share information and photographs of what children have been doing.  There is nobody monitoring FB to answer questions.  If you do ask a question on there, be aware that it may not be seen for some time.  

What can I not post on FB?

· It is against our Code of Conduct to criticise school or a member of staff publicly on social media.  If there is something you are not happy with, please phone the school office and ask to speak to the headteacher or the classteacher.   

Thank you
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‘Where children grow and flourish cradled by Christian values’ 

